MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Ordinance Committee


DATE:
August 28, 2015


SUBJECT:
Land Use Amendments

Introduction

The Town Council delegated review of the Land Use Amendments (prepared by the Planning Board) to the Ordinance Committee at the May 26, 2015 Town Council workshop. The Ordinance Committee met 3 times to review the amendment package. 

Summary of Revisions

Below is a summary of changes made by the Ordinance Committee to the Planning Board recommendation:

Page/Line
Description
5
The proposal to reduce the minimum lot size in the RA District for multiplex housing from 10 acres to 5 acres has been deleted. 

10
The proposal to reduce the minimum lot size in the RC District for multiplex housing from 5 acres to 3 acres has been deleted.

12/33
The words describing setbacks as "increasing" or "changing" have been deleted, with the ability to modify setbacks not altered.

15/1
A reference to greenbelt trail has been added to make clear that public access connectors can be considered greenbelt trails.
19/33
Text has been added to make clear that the "front of the" building must be oriented to the right-of-way.

21/17
The paragraph heading has been clarified with "Exterior Siding Materials." In this paragraph, vinyl siding has been deleted in the list of materials that are not permitted.
22/23
The provisions allowing a building of up to 50' in height and corresponding setbacks has been deleted.
22/17
The text has been clarified to restrict the maximum bonus allowed to no more than 30% of the base density.

Conclusion

At the August 4, 2015 meeting, the Ordinance Committee voted 3-0 to recommend the amendments to the Town Council.
